
RUMNEY FIRE COMMISSIONERS 

MEETING MINUTES 

APRIL 12, 2017 

 

Commissioners present:  Terry French, Tim Lewis and Cam Brown 

Fire Chief:  David Coursey 

Secretary:  Diana Kindell 

Guest: George Bonfigilio 

 

Chairman Terry French opened the meeting at 7:08 pm. 

 

Chief Coursey iŶǀited the toǁŶ’s Ŷeǁ SelectŵaŶ, George BoŶfigilio to the ŵeetiŶg so he could haǀe aŶ 
oǀerǀieǁ of the CoŵŵissioŶer’s role ǁithiŶ the Fire DepartŵeŶt.  Further a geŶeral oǀerǀieǁ of the 
department was provided. 

 

Minutes:  The minutes of the February meeting was approved as written by Terry French as he was the 

only Commissioner present attending that meeting.  There was no March meeting. 

 

Training:  The Chief spoke of the live burn training No. Woodstock would be presenting this month.  

There will be a dinner prior and other departments are expected to attend. 

 

ISO report:  An ISO representative visiting the town this winter to review the department, water 

available when first on the road and how many members were available 24/7.  The result was a lowering 

of the value used by the insurance industry when rating a town.  This lower value means the rates 

applied to Rumney will decrease. 

 

Vehicles:   Engine 2 developed an air leak lowering the pressure for braking.  The air tank, straps holding 

it in place and fittings were replaced. 

 

The charging system was found to be defective and that was replaced.   

 

A Q siren (older style siren) was mounted on the front bumper. 

 

Forestry truck has three bad injectors and quotes for replacing these will be obtained prior to any 

repairs. 

 

Buildings:  The chimney has paint peeling off due to a moisture problem within the blocks.  This will be 

checked into and suggestions as to how best to resolve this issue. 

 

The Ladies Auxiliary building is sinking in to the sand and needs to be lifted and possibly moved at this 

time.   

 

The door bottoms on the overhead doors need replacing.  Is Jimmy available to do this? 

 

Contracts:  The signed contracts from Groton and Dorchester were reviewed by the Commissions. 

 

 

Selectmen Bonfigilio left at this time. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Terry French made a motion at 8:25 pm to enter non-public session per RSA 91-A:3,II(a) 

seconded by Cam Brown and agreed to by all to discuss a personnel matter.  At 9:08 pm Terry made a 

motion to leave non-public session, seconded by Tim and agreed to by all.  Terry made a motion to seal 

the minutes of this meeting indefinitely, seconded by Cam and agreed to be all. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 9:12 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Diana Kindell 

Secretary 


